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 DVCC Briefs
DVCC Study Session

Tuesday, January 6, 2015
Read Hall
9:00 AM

Country Western Jam
Thursday, January 8, 2015
Thursday, January 22, 2015
Thursday, January 29, 2015

Farnsworth Hall
1:00 PM

Country Legend Music
Sunday, January 11, 2015
Sunday, January 25, 2015

Farnsworth Hall
6:00 PM

DVCC Board Meeting
Tuesday, January 13, 2015

Read Hall
9:00 AM

Annual Board Meeting
Tuesday, January 13, 2015

Farnsworth Hall
2:00 PM

Annual Board Meeting
Tuesday, January 13, 2015

Farnsworth Hall
7:00 PM

Potluck Dinner
Thursday, January 15, 2015

Farnsworth Hall
6:00 PM

Jam Session
Friday,  January 16, 2015

Farnsworth Hall
1:00 PM

Pancake Breakfast
Saturday, January 17, 2015

Farnsworth Hall
7:30 AM

Super Car Show
Saturday, January 17, 2015

Farnsworth Hall
8:00 AM

Sunshine Acres Benefi t
Saturday, January 17, 2015

Farnsworth Hall
1:00 PM

New Resident Orientation
Tuesday, January 20, 2015

Read Hall
7:00 PM

Arts and Crafts Show
Saturday, January 24, 2015

Farnsworth Hall
9:00 AM

Falling Prevention Seminar
Wednesday, January 28, 2015

Farnsworth Hall
9:00 AM

 
 2015 Membership Cards Available January 5

by Karen Peterson

The Membership Committee would like 
to thank everyone who has sent in their 
application and paid their Dreamland Villa 
Community Dues.  Those applications have 
been processed and will be available to be 
picked up beginning January 5, 2015.  It 
is still not too late to mail or drop off your 
application at the offi ce and be picked up a 

few days later.  If you prefer, you may include 
a stamped self-addressed envelope and the 
card will be mailed to you, or if you are not 
able to pick up your card, call the offi ce and 
we will help.

Those of you who would like to pay your 
dues in person may do so beginning January 5, 
2015.  Committee members will be available 

each morning and afternoon and would love 
to see you when you pick up your card.  You 
can use your new card on February 1, 2015.  

Dreamland Villa is a great place to live with 
so many activities available to its members.  If 
you haven’t toured our facilities, please take 
the time and do so.  Your participation helps 
to keep Dreamland a special place to live.

 Credit Card Services Are 
Now Available

by Patty Thorpe

Fall Prevention Seminar 
 to Be Presented to DVCC

by Jackie Young

 Looking for Talent 
in Dreamland

by Dorothy Randall
The search is on to fi nd persons who are interested 

in sharing their talents at the DVCC Talent Show.  Do 
you sing, play a musical instrument or have the gift of 
entertaining people?  Two shows will be performed 
at Farnsworth Hall on February 27th at 2:00 PM 
and February 28th at 7:00 PM.  To learn more 
about the show details, please contact Dorothy 
Randall. 

Super Bowl Is  Fast 
Approaching

by Harry Cole

 Treasurer’s Note
by Lane Allen

My many thanks and gratitude for 
all the members who came out to 
the meeting on Tuesday, November 
18 and voted.   The turnout was 
great and the confi dence that the 
membership showed the Board of 
Directors is greatly appreciated.

We have a lot of work to do to keep 
Dreamland Villa the place we want it 
to be.  This is a giant step in helping 
to make that happen.  I ask that all 
the enthusiasm and energy that was 
present in the November 11 and 18 
meetings be channeled into talking 
to your neighbors and friends about 
the club.  Encourage them to join and 
enjoy the benefi ts of being part of 
the community.  Volunteer and help 
create new programs and activities 
and improve old ones.  Stay active!

I have been asked by several 

people to reprint an article that was 
in the October Citizen and pertains 
to the use of Kee Cards.  This article 
follows:  

Dreamland Villa Community Club 
is open to all residents of Dreamland 
Villa.  We welcome, encourage and 
need everyone to join and pay their 
share of the upkeep of the facilities 
and the offi ce.  In addition to the 
obvious facilities such as the pools 
and sport courts, the club’s offi ce 
maintains all the records for and 
fi les all the reports to the proper 
government agencies to maintain 
the 55 overlay.  This process is much 
more expensive than most believe.  

We provide the facilities for 
members to enjoy activities like 
cards, lapidary, ceramics, billiards, 
exercise, room, pickleball, bocce 

ball, shuffl eboard, computer room, 
woodshop room, art club, library, 
nature walk, swimming, hot tubs, 
state clubs etc., etc.  Members pay 
for all of this, non-members do not.

Please encourage your neighbors 
to join the club.  Our members are 
the best source for new members.  
However, if you bring your 
neighbors and friends to any of the 
functions that are not open to the 
public, then you are not helping 
yourself or the club.  While it may 
seem harmless and have no obvious 
expense involved in letting a non-
member play cards, shuffl eboard, 
attend a state club meeting, there is 
an expense.  That expense is in the 
form of non-payment of dues by that 
individual.  Allowing a non-member 
to use your membership card or into 

an activity is a form of stealing from 
the dues paying members.  THIS 
INCLUDES LETTING YOUR 
SPOUSE USE YOUR CARD IF 
YOU ONLY PAID FOR ONE 
PERSON’S DUES.

If you know some who 
is participating or using the 
facilities and is a non-member, 
encourage them to join.  If you 
feel  uncomfortable  asking a non-
member to leave, contact the offi ce.  
Someone else will talk with them.    

Be aware that the club soon will 
be checking for membership cards 
at the pools and activities.  Someone 
may come in and ask everyone in 
the room or pool to show their cards.  
Please don’t get angry with them, 
show them some respect.  They are 
only protecting your interests.

 We Want You!
Candidates Are Needed for 
2015 Board of Directors

by Dave Senke
The Nominating Committee is seeking candidates to serve on the 

Dreamland Villa Board of Directors.  Interested persons please leave 
your name and phone number with Irene or Jackie in the DVCC 
offi ce.  Someone from the nominating committee will contact you 
with more information and to answer any questions you may have.  
The nominating committee will be collecting bios and having pictures 
taken to publish in the January and February Citizen.  

Do you know anyone who has 
fallen?  Do you have a fear of falling?  
One-third of adults 65 or older fall 
each year.  Two-thirds of those who 
fall will fall again.  Learn how you 
can prevent most falls and maintain 
your independence and confi dence.  
We will address three main fall risk 

factors such as our health, lifestyle 
choices, and environmental factors 
as well as proactive steps we can take 
to prevent most falls.  Some areas we 
will address are long term illnesses or 
conditions, medications, exercise, and 
the home environment.  Additional 
information that will be provided are 
home modifi cation checklists and 
community resources.

Please join us for an informative 
presentation on fall prevention on 
Wednesday, January 28, 2015, at 9:00 
AM at Farnsworth Hall.  There is no 
cost for this seminar presented by My 
House In-Home Care.

On Sunday, February 1, 2015, 
we will celebrate the Super Bowl 
which will be televised on the 
big screen, starting at 4:00 PM at 
Farnsworth Hall.  Bring a crock 
pot of soup (your preference) as 
well as some snacks and drinks 
to share.  We will have fun 
rooting for one of the two teams. 
Doors open at 3:00 PM

Want to use your 
Credit Card for paying 
your Membership 
Dues, buy tickets for 
a show or even buy 
tickets for the Pancake 
Breakfast?  Well, it’s 
now available for 
your convenience at 

the Dreamland Villa 
offi ce and Farnsworth 
Hall.  We heard 
your request and we 
listened making your 
credit card work in 
and around the Villa.  
You may use your 
Visa, MasterCard, 

American Express 
or Discover card. A 
minimum charge of  $ 
5.00 will be required.  
A fee of 2.837 % of 
the total purchase will 
be charged to your 
account to cover the 
cost for these services.
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Barbara Miller: Editor

A monthly newspaper produced by the Dreamland Villa 
Community Club and distributed to all the residents of the Villa.

President - Patty Thorpe

Vice President - Harry Cole

Secretary - Carol Cooper

Treasurer - Lane Allen

Asst. Treasurer-Sara D’Spain

(The Dreamland Villa Community Club reserves the right to 
reject any advertising.)

Letters to the Editor

Letters will be accepted from active members of DVC 
Club. Please be as brief as possible and avoid controversial 
political or religious matters. DVC Club reserves the right to 
reject any article. All letters must be signed and please use 
only one side of the paper.

- Editor

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is provided to the community 
by Miller Media Services at no cost to the DVC Club or 
residents through the support of its advertisers. Due to the 
limited amount of available space, all submitted material 
maybe edited or omitted as deemed necessary by the publisher 
and community representatives.

For advertising information call Miller Media Services
Tel (480) 361-4431• Fax (480) 347-9167

ads@millermediaservices.com

The President’s Message
by Patty Thorpe

On November 11th all persons 
living in our Dreamland community 
were invited to attend a special 
informational meeting at Farnsworth 
Hall.  An afternoon and evening 
meeting gave persons who are 
employed the opportunity to be 
included.  Approximately 800 persons 
were in attendance at the meetings.  

The presentation reported the fact 
that we have reached a critical time. 
Our current income is no longer 

adequate to continue operations of our facilities.  If you 
missed the meeting and wish to see documents that were 
handed out you will fi nd them on the Dreamland web site at 
dreamlandvilla.org

On November 18th a second meeting was held at Farnsworth 
Hall at 2:00 PM.  This meeting was for current Dreamland 
Villa Club Members.  The sole purpose of the meeting was to 
vote on the membership dues for 2015.  A motion was made 
and seconded to increase the annual dues to $175 per person 
for 2015.  Following discussion and call for the vote, 473 
persons turned in ballots.  The motion passed with 425 yes 
and 48 no votes.  

     It is with a grateful heart that I and the members of the 
Dreamland Villa Club Board of Directors say “Thank You”.  
Our intention was to tell you the truth and not ‘sugar coat’ any 
of it.  We hope we have made residents aware of exactly what 
it takes to keep our community strong and our home values up.  

We encourage you to attend our 9:00 AM Board Study 
Sessions on the fi rst Tuesday of each month and the 9:00 AM 
Board Meetings the second Tuesday of each month.  Meetings 
are held at Read Hall from October to May each year.  We are 
planning on having several Board Meetings in the evening in 
the future for those who can’t attend during the day.

The required Annual Corporate Meeting of the General 
Membership meeting will be held at Farnsworth Hall on 
Tuesday, January 13, 2015, at 2 :00PM.  Mark your calendars 
now. Candidates running for election to the Board will be 
introduced at this meeting.  In addition, the treasurer will 
present a year end fi nancial report. The chairpersons of our 
committees will also give a report. A questions/answers period 
and an open forum will be a part of the agenda.  The Agenda 
for this meeting is printed in the January 2015 Citizen and 
will be posted on the offi ce bulletin board. Let’s once again 
fi ll Farnsworth Hall to show our support and desire to keep 
Dreamland Villa alive and well.    

See you around the Villa !

Nature Trail Clean-up Was a Success
by Dave Senke

On November 20th we had a great turn out for such short 
notice.  All cutting was done along the trail and put into 
piles to be cleaned up in January.  A date has not been set 
as we are waiting to schedule the shredder/clipper with the 
landscape company.  Please watch for a date to be posted on 
the bulletin board at Read Hall and on the web-site at www.
dreamlandvilla.org.  Please come to help a couple of hours 
with the clean up if you can.  Call me if possible, my name 
is in the directory.

Thank you to all volunteers.  Your help is extremely 
appreciated.  Volunteers are what help keep our community 
at its best.  Those who worked in November were Jim 
Gilbert, Don and Judy Goodroe, Jim Burt, Don Jageler, 
Garry Moir, Richard Schlagenhoft, Joe Hill,Cliff Nielsen, 
Bruce Wakefi eld, Jim Gleitz, Pat and Steve Dinsmore, Cyn 
and Earl Munday, Steve Holleque, and Dave Senke.

The Dreamland Villa Community Club (DVCC) maintains 
the trails and if you would like to make a monetary 
contribution, it can be designated specifi cally for the nature 
trail.

Please note the trail is private property owned by DVCC 

and dumping is prohibited.   If you see someone dumping, 
please notify the DVCC offi ce and/or Maricopa County.
Pictured is part of the clean up crew.  From left to 
right are:  Bruce Wakefi eld, Cliff Nielsen, Jim Gilbert, 
Richard Schlagenhoft, Steve Holleque, Joe Hill and 
Dave Senke.
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News from the 
Librarian’s Desk

by Margie Gilbert
Happy New Year to one and all!  Welcome to 2015 at the 

Dreamland Villa Library. It is good to see all the familiar 
faces of our winter visitors back with us again.  Thanksgiving, 
Christmas and New Year’s Eve all seem to happen so quickly 
with so many fun activities going on around us.  I hope you 
all had time to participate in some of the great activities at 
Dreamland Villa and enjoy your friends and family as well.

What’s new at the library?  We have many newly donated 
books on our shelves as well as a few new purchases.  Check 
out the front shelves for our recent acquisitions.  We have 
a few new volunteers, too, and, of course, we always have 
room for more.  Call and leave your name and phone number 
or stop by whenever we are open to let us know you are 
interested. 

We hope you had time to enjoy some of our Christmas 
selections while they were out.  We are now making 
preparations for our annual book sale.  This is a time of 
year when we would really like a few able -bodied men to 
help the day before and at the end of the sale.  If you are 
interested stop by and give us your phone name and phone 
number. We will be having our annual fund raiser book sale 
in Farnsworth Hall on February 7.  That is the fi rst Saturday 
in February. Mark your calendars.  We once again will be 
selling books, magazines, videos, and puzzles at really great 
prices. Come by and spend some time browsing.  There will 

be lots of great titles, many of them of fairly 
recent publication by popular authors. 

During the winter our hours are:  
Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 
10:00 AM until Noon.  Wednesday 
afternoon we are open from 1:00 PM 
until 3:00 PM.  The fi rst and third 
Saturday of each month we are open 

from 10:00 AM until Noon. 
Thank you to all who have donated 

books, to all of our faithful visitors and to all 
our wonderful volunteers. We are looking forward to another 
year of providing you with hours of reading pleasure.

Citizen Book Review
by Margie Gilbert

Silent Seasons by Gillian Hart
Join Racine as she is forced at the age of only sixteen 

into a marriage to an older man she had never met.  The 
story begins in 1848 in London and Racine has already 
turned down three of the prospective bridegrooms that 
her father has suggested. Against her father’s wishes, her 
mother has allowed Racine to educate herself far beyond 
the usual fi nishing school subjects.  Racine is a very 
independent young lady, but she is given no choice this 
time.  She must marry Clive Morehouse. 

After the hurried wedding, Racine is just about fi nished 
decorating her new home when it is announced by her 
father that she and her husband Clive are to move to New 
York City.  Racine already knows her husband is not a 
very nice man, and when she over hears Clive and her 
father discussing how much he is being paid to haul her 
to the other side of the Atlantic, she loses any remaining 
respect she had for either of them.

So many things happen so quickly when they arrive in 
New York. Racine meets and becomes friends with the 
wife of an associate of Clive’s. Racine and Clive buy a 
home and acquire servants who quickly become loyal to 
Racine rather than the ill-tempered Clive. Clive begins to 
harass Racine about beginning a family and he blames her 
for the lack of children.

This is a fast paced story and hard to put down. Within 
the book there are lovers and movers and shakers and 
heartbreak.  In the end, the family dynasty has helped push 
the growing railroad to the uninhabited west. A talented 
child has established herself as a jewelry designer and the 
world has changed very much. The book spans more than 
40 years and the mystery of why Racine was basically 
evicted from her childhood home is eventually solved.   

Thank you to Stewart Ritchey of Dreamland Villa who 
alerted us to this, his late wife’s book.  We have added it 
to our collection.

 Easy Cooking
by Betty Rodocker

Mandarin Pineapple Cake
1    box of yellow cake mix
1 cup  oil
3    eggs
½ Tbsp vanilla
1 large can mandarin oranges including juice
Mix in bowl by hand (No Mixer).  Bake 35 minutes at 

350 degrees.
Frosting
1   large instant box of Vanilla Pudding
1 20 oz  can of crushed pineapple, including juice
1 8 oz  container of Cool Whip, thawed
Mix by hand.  Frost cake and refrigerate until ready to 

serve.

In and Around the Villa
Mary Anne Glauner

HAPPY NEW YEAR one and All!   It is hard to believe 
that we are into 2015, where did the time go?  The old saying 
“Time fl ies when you’re having fun” is so true in DVCC.  
It seems every time we turn around it is another year, but 
I guess that’s ok as long as we aren’t counting birthdays 
anymore.  Besides, all that cake isn’t good for you and those 
many candles are a fi re hazard!  

At this time of year everyone is thinking about the fruit on 
their citrus trees.  They just made an announcement about the 
possibility of a ‘citrus bug’ affecting all our trees, although 
it hasn’t offi cially been detected in our area they are still 
taking precautions.  One of the precautions is to not ship any 
citrus to any other state and to not bring any citrus into our 
state unless it has been certifi ed by the Arizona Department 
of Agriculture.  If you’re like me your children love your 
oranges and grapefruit, but unfortunately for now you will 
have to buy them and not pick them off your trees.  Sorry to 
be the bearer of bad news.

There will be another General Membership Meeting in 
January at Farnsworth Hall, one of the items on the agenda 
will be the introduction of the candidates for the Board of 
Directors.  At this meeting you will be able to discuss any 
subjects regarding Dreamland Villa.  For any votes to be taken 
a quorum must be present, and a quorum at these meetings 
requires the presence of 100 members, so be part of the 
quorum and show up!  The date is Tuesday, January 13 at 2:00 
PM; any time change will be listed elsewhere in the Citizen.

It is customary to make resolutions for the New Year.  We 
hope one of yours will be to join one of our many clubs in 
DVCC.  Maybe you want to learn a new card game, or try out 
in our gym; how about the lapidary; or ceramics; learn how 
to paint in acrylics, oils or watercolor come to the Art Dept.; 
then there is our woodshop, have projects you promised to 
start this year, now’s the time.  Our Computer Club is one of 

the best and is really enlightening, learn how to use that new 
ipad you got for Christmas, they can show you everything 
you need to know.  Then there’s bocce ball, shuffl eboard, 
pickleball; and last but not least our fantastic pools and hot 
tubs.  So make Dreamland Villa your New Year’s Resolution!

It is with deep sadness that I mention the passing of our 
dearest friend and former Offi ce Manager, Jeanne Loeper.  
Jeanne was the heart and soul of DVCC for over 40 years and 
truly ran the offi ce and everyone from the President to all the 
members.  If you wanted any information about Dreamland 
or the surrounding area you just asked Jeanne and she had the 
answer or she would fi nd it.  It was a sad day in Dreamland 
when she decided to retire.  We miss her and now will miss 
her even more.  Peace be with you, Jeanne, you will never 
be forgotten.

There are so many new restaurants opening or have opened 
last month, guess they all want to open before the end of the 
year to take advantage of tax breaks.  First is Pie N More, 
located at 6671 E. Baseline Rd. specializing in, of course, pies 
as well as quiche.  Next is Cravin’ Donuts just West of Power 
Road at 6728 E. Main Street in the former Taco Bell; they 
even have a drive-up window.  Then theres the Dutch Donut 
Factory at 1152 Power Road, South of Brown Road.  Next is the 
Cutting Board Bakery & Cafe at 2235 S. Power Road serving 
breakfast, lunch and dinner.  Then there’s the Oatmeal Cafe at 
1941 W. Guadalupe in Mesa serving healthy foods.  The India 
Oven at 1315 S. Gilbert Rd in Mesa with 18 vegetarian dishes 
to choose from.  ICream Cafe in Mesa’s Riverview Plaza at 
the 202 and Dobson, its a Chicago based dessert chain. (My 
favorite foods)  Tehuare Sushi at 6638 E. Superstition Springs 
Blvd. Specializes in Japanese dishes.  Lastly there is Lenny’s 
Burgers at 1245 E. Main St. in Mesa, and their speciality is 
they are a 50’s Diner.  We hope you will try one or two, it is 
always good to have a variety of restaurants to choose from.

 Candidates for the Dreamland Villa Community 
Club Board of Directors

by Dave Senke
The Nominating Committee presents the following 

candidates who have indicated, as of the deadline for this 
issue of the Citizen, that they will run for a seat on the 
Dreamland Villa Community Club Board of Directors.  The 
election will be held at Read Hall from 8:00 AM to 7:00 
PM on Tuesday, February 10, 2015. Those unable to vote 
on Election Day should contact the DVCC Business Offi ce 
regarding absentee ballots. Voters must present their 2015 
DVCC membership card in order cast their vote.

Betty Watson
My husband, Gordon, and I have lived in 

Dreamland Villa for 9 years. I have recently 
retired from Passey-Bond Co Inc., a long 
time Insurance agency in downtown Mesa. 
I was in the insurance fi eld in different 
capacities for over 40 years.

I have been a member of the International 
Association of Insurance Professionals 

since 1991. With this organization I have learned many 
leadership and speaking qualities. While in Kansas I was the 
Historian and then Public Relations Co-Chair. I then moved 
to Arizona where I joined a local association. I have held 
local association positions such as: treasurer, Vice-President 
and President. On the state level: I have been the Membership 
Chair and then for two years the Council Director. Currently 
I am the Funds custodian for Arizona. On the local level I am 
on the board and am the Community Action Chair.

I believe in Dreamland Villa and want to help it grow to 
even be a better community. Also we are full time residence 
and I believe we need to have more full time members on the 
Board. Thank you for considering me for the Board.

Ward Jennings
During the past year we have been 

bombarded with articles in the Citizen about 
the potential loss of the senior (55+) overlay 
zoning, seen facilities closed for the summer, 
and swimming pools closed for many days. 
Why?  Declining revenue from dues.     

To address this issue, I propose that 
the Board change its focus by adopting 

a Marketing philosophy, for the purpose of increasing the 
number of paid memberships.  I have written a “Strategic 
Plan” to achieve this goal.

Nearly 500 members stopped paying dues in the last two 
years.  Why?  What can we do to re-engage them?   Increasing 
the number of residents who pay dues would allow 2016 dues 
to be lowered AND facilities to be kept open year round.  

The Board should inform realtors and title companies about 
the May 2014 changes to the Dreamland Villa Community 
Club’s (DVCC) fees and dues.  The Board should also make 
sure that real estate listings of DV homes disclose the senior 
(55+) overlay and that DV is a retirement community.

The Board’s actions should focus on adding value to DVCC 
membership.  When the Board addresses the interests of its 
customer base (DV residents), revenue from dues should 
increase.    

Background: I was raised on a small farm in upstate New 
York, moving to Arizona initially in 1960.  In 1980, as a single 
parent, I returned to Arizona with my two sons, who continue 
to live in the area.  In 2007 I moved to Dreamland Villa because 
of the Pride of Ownership displayed by our community.

Education: Mesa High School, Arizona State University – 

Accounting, Shippensburg State University - MBA.    
Work Experience: US Army - 1966-1975, Financial 

Controller with various companies - 1975-2012.   
Favorite Hobby: Hiking.      

James Gilbert
My wife and I have been in Dreamland 

Villa and in the Club for about 12 years. 
We enjoy many of the activities here like 
swimming, library, hiking, parties, and 
entertainments. We would like that to 
continue so that our lives are richer and 
more enjoyable.

I have an Electrical Engineering degree from ASU and other 
professional accreditations. I worked for Boeing and other local 
defense related businesses for 8 years prior to retiring to work 
on my own projects.  Prior to that I was in Alaska working for 
Alascom the local long distance telephone company. I was often 
the troubleshooter in all my employments because I got to the root 
of any issue and found a solution to the issue and got the system 
back in operation in an economical way.  In engineering, you 
have to know both the science/math parts and the economic/legal/
social parts to make a product that is successful. If we consider 
the Dreamland Villa Club as a product that people will want for 
now and the future, we can work together to fi nd a solution to 
be successful in keeping the Club viable for ourselves and future 
residents.

Pat Clark
I was born in Stockton, California. Because 

my Father was a career Army offi cer, I was 
raised as an Army brat, and lived in many places 
as a child. Three years in Darmstadt Germany, 
a short time in Charleston, South Carolina. A 
couple of years at Fort Sill, Oklahoma, then 
back to our family’s home of the Santa Clara 
Valley, California. After my Father retired we 

moved to El Paso, Texas, where I spent my formative years.
Upon leaving high school, I moved to Glendale, Arizona, to 

attend Arizona Automotive Institute. This was my fi rst taste of the 
Phoenix area, and I loved it.

I followed my dream to go back to California when I graduated 
from automotive school. I was employed by the County of Santa 
Clara for 20 years, as an Automotive Technician and a Vehicle 
Inspector. I spent about 6 years as an ASE Certifi ed Master Auto 
Tech with a few different Ford dealerships as well.

I spent about 25 years in the San Francisco Bay area, and then 
moved to the Sacramento area. In December of 2009, I was 
diagnosed with some serious heart conditions that caused me 
to go on permanent disability. At that time, I decided to make 
some life changes, and came back to the Phoenix area. I found 
Dreamland Villa, and decided that this is where I wanted to be.

I have been a full time resident of Dreamland Villa for almost 
fi ve years. A little over three years ago, I was asked to become 
the leader of the Lapidary shop here in Dreamland Villa, in that 
time, I have come to meet many of the fi ne people who are 
active within our community. As an actively involved member 
of our community, I have seen fi rsthand the ups and downs 
of our community. I have heard and am familiar with a lot of 
the concerns of our members. I would like to become more 
involved in helping to make this community of ours stronger. 
We face some serious issues in the time ahead, and I would 
be honored to be a part of the group that moves Dreamland 
Villa into better days.
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by Betty Mosier and Jim Cook
Every so often someone will donate a piece 

of medical or health care equipment to Help 
Services that, for one reason or another, we 
have determined is not practical to carry in our 
loan equipment inventory. An example would 
be a powered scooter. It’s not that we aren’t 
grateful for the donation. We are grateful for 
all donations. We either are not in a position 
to maintain an inventory of certain types of 
equipment or the demand just isn’t there. So, we 
clean and repair each such item and then make 
it available to the residents of Dreamland Villa 
and Velda Rose Estates for a fraction of what it 
would cost new.

We recently received such a donation. It is 
a pair of e-motion power assist wheels for a 
wheel chair. New these wheels would cost in 
the vicinity of $6,000. Information provided by 
the manufacturer states the e-motion features 
the only power assist on the market powered 
by long lasting Lithium-Ion technology for 3x 
more range. The Ergonomic Control System 
customizes the e-motion to the user’s needs. 
Rollback delay prevents the chair from rolling 
back while climbing inclines. There are 2 
power levels, a battery capacity indicator, 10 
programmable parameters, and self-diagnosis 
for easy trouble shooting. The wheels are very 
easy to dismantle making the chair ideal for 
transportation.

Only the wheels were donated to us. To use 
them it will be necessary to purchase a wheel 
chair frame. The wheels will not fi t on just any 
wheel chair frame, therefore, it is unlikely an 
individual that could use these wheels would 
not have a wheel chair frame that they would 
fi t on. The wheels and wheel chair frames are 
sold locally by Southwest Medical.

Our service person has gone over the wheels 
very carefully and feels they are in excellent 
condition. Because this is not the type of item 
we could use in our loan equipment inventory 
we will make them available for a donation 

of $50. If you are interested or for more 
information, please call Bob Blalock at our 
offi ce/warehouse facility at (480) 985-6021 
or drop in at 5210 E. University Drive. We are 
open from 9:00 AM to noon, Monday through 
Saturday.

We have been mentioning these wheels for 
several months. If there is no interest shown 
in the next thirty days, they will be given to 
another charity organization.

Where have the months gone? They just fl y 
by, don’t they?  By the time that you read this 
both Thanksgiving and Christmas will have 
been here and gone.  I just can’t believe it.  I want 
to remind you of all of the things that we have 
for you to borrow whenever you need them. 
We have things like wheelchairs, (long arms, 
short arm,  reclining),  all kinds of walkers, 
commodes, bath benches, hospital beds, over 
the bed tables, shower seats, toilet seat risers, 
(some with handles and or rails), crutches, 
canes, quad canes, folding canes, baby beds, 
high chairs, baby strollers, and even some toys 
for when you have your grandchildren come to 
visit.  We also have a wet/dry vacuum, in case 
you have an accident at your house and need 
to get rid of all that water quickly.  Most know 
that we have roll-away beds for when you have 
company.  If you don’t know all about this, just 
do come in and visit to see what all is in our 
warehouse. You probably would be surprised.  

My quotes, as they seem to go together: 
“Remember always that you have not only the 
right to be an individual, you have an obligation 
to be one.” –Eleanor Roosevelt

“Let the world know you as you are, not as 
you think you should be, because sooner or 
later, if you are posing, you will forget the pose, 
and then where are you?” ----Fanny Brice

“There is always a certain peace in being what 
one is, to being that completely”---Ugo Betti

Time on your hands? Please consider 
becoming a Help Services volunteer. It’s easy, 
fun, and you get to meet new people and to 
help others. The basic work commitment of a 
Monitor is to work in the offi ce one day a week 
for a month, two months a year. The hours 
are from 9:00 AM until noon. That’s only 24 
to 30 hours a year. For more information call 
Joanna Padilla at (480) 985-6021. And for more 
information about Help Services go to www.
HelpServicesInc.org on your computer, I-Phone 
or I-Pad or stop by our building for a tour any 
day, Monday through Saturday from 9:00 AM  
to noon.

 In Memoriam
SARVER, Mildred Margaret (Wood) 

(“Sue” or Millie Sue”), 79, our angel has 
been called home.  Millie Sue passed away on 
Tuesday, December 9, 2014, at Banner Garden 
Hospice House in Mesa, Arizona.  She is 
survived by her husband and best friend, Jerry 
or Corky Sarver, for 45 years.

Also survived by her is daughter Gail Wood 
of Grand Rapids, MI, son Jerry Sarver, Jr., 
of Charleston, West VA, son Larry Wood of 
Middletown, VA, daughter Donna Bloxam of 
Tecumseh, MI and daughter Debra Bradley-
Tackett of Greenup, KY.  Also surviving Millie 
Sue are twelve grandchildren and twenty-
seven great-grandchildren, and many nieces, 
nephews, other relatives, and special friends.

Sue was born April 15, 1935, in Baltimore, 
Maryland and later moved to Milan, Michigan.  
She worked in restaurants and factories to 
support her young family as a single mother 
in the late 1950’s until meeting Jerry, a single 

father and joined their families to create a 
loving home for their children.  Sue also 
worked many years at Wolverines Plastics and 
later retired from the Ford Motor Company in 
Milan, Michigan.

After retirement Sue and Jerry moved to 
Wetmore, Michigan, in the Upper Peninsula.  
Then after seven years of “snow and 
beautiful wilderness”, they retired again to 
Dreamland Villa in Mesa.

Sue loved people and touched many lives 
with her kindness, laughter, and generosity.  
The has always been there for her family 
and believed in Christ, Our Lord.  Milly Sue 
always gave warm hugs and will be sadly 
missed.

Memorial services were held for Milly at 
Sonoran Skies Mortuary and Funeral Home 
on Saturday, December 13, 2014, with many 
family and friends in attendance.  A reception 
was held at Farnsworth Hall. 

 In Memoriam
WALTERS, Warren Dale, 85, passed 

away peacefully on October 17, 2014, at 
Grace Pointe Crossings in Cambridge, MN.

Warren proudly served in the US Army and 
stationed in Germany.  After an honorably 
discharge, he started his life-time career at 
Ludke & Company.

In 1953 Warren married LaRae Stoeck.  
They raised two children, Peter and Debi in 
Alexandria.

In 1995 Warren marred Arliss Ecklund.  
They made their home in Garfi eld, MN, 
and Mesa, AZ and traveling everywhere in 
between.  

He always looked forward to deer hunting 
with the neighborhood boys.  He also 
enjoyed playing cards, doing wood working 
projects, and later in life, baking hundreds 
of cookies for his friends at Dreamland.  He 
was very proud of his like time involvements 
with the Masons.

Warren was preceded in death by his 
parents, his wife Arliss, brothers Leslie, 
Norman, and Duane.

He is survived by his children Peter and 
Debi as well two grandchildren and one 
great-grandchild, and nieces and nephews,

A memorial service was held on Saturday, 
October 25th with burial at the Ft Snelling 
Cemetery in St. Paul, MN.

“My dad absolutely loved being a part 
of the Dreamland Villa community.  He 
cherished all of your friendships, and the 
time you all spent together playing cards to 
solving the world’s problems over coffee.  
Thank you for all you did to help him 
through some tough times after Arliss and 
when  his health started failing.  Please let 
everone know how grateful and blessed to 
have had you in all our lives,” states Debi 
Michaels and Family if Warren Walters.

 From the Desk
by Jackie Young

 NOTARY
SERVICES

by Patty Thorpe
Notary services will be provided at the 

Dreamland Villa Community Club offi ce at 320 
North 55th Place during regular offi ce hours, 8 AM 
to 4:00 PM.  Please be aware the offi ce is closed 
from 12:00 noon until 1:00 PM.  These services 
will be free to all members of the Dreamland Villa 
Community Club and a $3.00 fee will be charged 
for non-members.  Notary services will not be 
provided on weekends or holidays.

Happy New Year!  I 
hope everyone had a safe 
and happy holiday season. 
We certainly ended 2014 
on a positive note. The 
November member and 

resident meetings were very 
well attended and in typical 
DVCC style our residents 
rose to the challenges 
facing our community and 
overwhelmingly voted to 

increase our dues for 2015. 
The membership committee 
has been preparing for the 
2015 membership drive and 
will be ready to greet you 
on January 5th at Read Hall.
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Entertainment
 Coffee Social – A New 

Year’s Resolution
by Charles Dubbs

Start your New Year off by resolving to be a regular attender 
at the Coffee Social twice a month.  This is an opportunity 
to spend time in fellowship with your Dreamland neighbors.  
The Coffee Social convenes on the 2nd and 4th Saturday of 
each month.  Coffee will be ready at 7:30 AM along with 
a variety of donuts for your pleasure.  Join us in Read Hall, 
get updates on activities, visit with other residents and meet 
someone new.  Hope to see you in January.  Repeat: “I 
resolve to attend the Coffee Social in 2015.”

Monthly Potluck 
Dinner to Be Held on 

January 15, 2015 
by Patty Thorpe

Please join us for our fi rst Potluck Dinner of 2015.  Last 
month we had 86 people join us for dinner at Farnsworth 
Hall at 6:00 PM.  Let’s try to break that record by bringing 
your friends, relatives and, neighbors to dine with us.  Please 
bring one of your favorite recipes to serve 6-8 people, along 
with your own eating utensils.  We’ll have coffee, teas and 
water to add to your dining pleasure.

It’s going to be a surprise what we will do after dinner 
because we didn’t have a chance at our last potluck dinner 
to vote on what you would like to do.  I guess you’ll have to 
just trust me. 

For all of you that have never attended our Potluck Dinner 
or haven’t joined us for a long time, please get up off the 
couch, bring a dish to pass and meet some new friends.  The 
potluck dinner is a great way to meet new people.  Come on 
now, don’t be shy!  You’ll be happy you did.  Hope to see you 
on January 15, 2015, at Farnsworth Hall at 6:00 PM.

  Mark February 11 on 
Your Calendar Now

by Aggie Forsyth
…for another wonderful spaghetti feed!  The folks 

who play pickleball at Dreamland are hosting this dinner 
as a fund raiser to purchase new balls and/or repair the 
courts.  Yepper, we know how to play pickleball and how 
to cook—ain’t that somthin?  

Join us on February 11th.  More details on the dinner in 
next month’s Citizen but mark your calendar now!

Dreamland Villa 
Memory Brick 
Project Update

by Cyn Munday

Our brick project is underway and we are moving right 
along.  We have had a number of wonderful volunteers 
step up to help us get the area cleared for our garden.  Thus 
far, the area for the Memory Garden has been cleared and 
is now being prepared for the layout.  We have settled on 
two colors for our Memory garden bricks and will soon 
be starting the actual laying of the bricks.  As this is being 
written we expect to have the majority of the work done.  
There is another option open to folks.  We are planning 
on placing a few concrete benches in the garden and 
these benches will be suitable for engraving if so desired.  
Should you be interested please contact either myself or 
the offi ce and we can give you more information.

     Order forms are available at the offi ce or on our 
website dreamlandvilla.org.  All bricks are 4”x 8” at 
$50.00 each.   Please make checks payable to DVCC 
Memory Brick Project and either bring in or mail to offi ce 
located at:  320 N. 55th PL., Mesa, AZ 85205.  Be sure to 
include your name, address and phone number in the event 
there are any questions regarding your request.

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

(No more than 15 characters per line 
– 3 lines total) 

 

 DVCC will Host a 
Swap Meet

by Bruce Van Vleet
There will be another Swap Meet on Saturday, March 28, 

2015, at Farnsworth Hall parking lot from 7:30 AM to 1:00 
PM. We would like to invite all venders to a free cup of coffee 
when you come to sell your wares. Bring all your wares you 
to want to sell at the Farnsworth Hall parking lot to make 
some spending money. Rent a space which is two parking  
spaces, and set up your tables on one or use both spaces for
your tables.  Rent is $10; however, if you need 8 foot tables, 
they are available for $5 dollars each. Sign up to reserve and 
pay for your space at the DVCC offi ce, 320 N. 55th Place 
in Mesa. Offi ce hours are 8:00 AM- 12:00 PM and 1:00 
PM -4:00 PM Monday through Friday. Reserve your space 
early to get choice spots. If spaces are available, they may be 
rented the day of the meet. Refreshments will be available 
for a nominal fee.
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Sports
Dreamland Tuesday Bowling League

By Ray Zabel

Dreamland Desert 
Walkers

by Andrea Hill
Come and join us if you like to walk on an easy fl at scenic 

desert trail.  Beginning this month we will walk every 
other Thursday.  We meet at Farnsworth Hall at 9:00 AM.  
The schedule was printed in the December issue of The 
Dreamland Villa Citizen.  You can fi nd it also on the website:  
www.dreamlandvilla.org.  Click on the link for outdoor 
activities.  On January 8 we will walk at Gilbert Water Ranch 
and on January 22 we go to Usery Regional Park.  Always 
wear good tennis shoes and carry a water bottle.  Bring a 
snack or light picnic lunch if you like.  We try to car-pool 
so if you ride, please bring money to pay your driver.  Three 
dollars for riding to Gilbert and four dollars if you ride to 
Usery.  Call if you have any questions, I’m in the directory.

 Dreamland Villa 
Men’s Golf League

by Ray Zabel
The Men’s Golf League has settled to play golf at Desert 

Sands.  I wish I could have been able to write this for last 
month Citizen.  

On Friday, December 5th,   was the day they started and 
the plan was to meet at 11:00 AM and have a little meeting 
to put the foursomes together.  The fi rst tee time will be at 
11:30 AM every Friday.  Those who weren’t aware of this 
do not be discouraged.  Please show up any Friday, the 
more the merrier.

I will get all more information next month.
If your are interested in more information, call Jim 

Lawler 480-832-9376, Dale Tatman  480-285-7602, or 
Mark Boehmer 480-985-1645.

Dreamland Ladies 
Golf League

by Kay Hawbaker
Here’s hoping the DV Ladies Golf 

League members all had a happy 
holiday season. The  Christmas 
luncheon on December 19th,  was 
arranged at Annabelle’s at the 
Arizona Golf Resort.   There, 
members were able to selected their 

food from a special menu. We played our regular round of 
golf on the day before, but almost all members liked the two 
day event as it gave us a chance to get dressed up in holiday 
style for the luncheon.

The second meeting of the season will be on  January 8 
at 12:30 P.M. in Read Hall in Room 8 better known as the 
“Card/Poker Room” which is the last room on right going 
west.  We were thinking we were still rewarding Gobbles 
and Birdies, but nobody has reported any so far.  If you have 
had one, you should plan to report it at the January meeting.

February is tournament month and one must play three 
games in February to quality for the tournament. For those 
playing all four Thursdays, the best three games will be used 
for awards. 

Our tee times start at 2:14 PM each Thursday afternoon 
until the end of the season.  Any ladies wishing to join us are 
welcome.  Our dues are $15.00.  

Hope to see you all at 12:30 PM. on the 8th of January.

Hiking Group
by Andrea Hill

Happy New Year to all of our Dreamland Villa hikers and 
residents!  We look forward to a safe and successful winter 
of hiking on new trails and some old favorites.   The fi rst 
hike in 2015 is Monday, January 5.   We meet at Farnsworth 
Hall parking lot at 8:45 AM.  

Hiking with our group is often strenuous.  Please call me 
with your name and email address so I can send you specifi c 
trail information. By studying the trail descriptions you can 
make your decision whether or not you can manage the hike 
comfortably.  Hiker safety is of utmost importance!  It is 
essential that you read the Mission Statement on our DVCC 
website.  It gives important details about taking a safe, 
successful hike with our group.

To see a list of dates and trails for 2015, go to www.
dreamlandvilla.org and fi nd the menu list on the left side of 
the page.  Choose Clubs and Activities.  Then choose the 
link Outdoor Activities and then Dreamland Hikers.  Scroll 
down to see the waiver which you will need if you are a fi rst 
time hiker.  Questions? Call me, I’m in the directory.  See 
you on the happy trails of AZ.New Location for

DV Golfers
by Jim Lawler

The Dreamland Villa Men’s Golf League will conduct its 
winter golf play at Desert Sands Golf Course.  Players will 
meet on the patio of the club house at 11:00 AM on Fridays.  
The fi rst tee time is at 11:30 AM.  New players are welcome.  
Interested players call either Jim Lawler at 480-832-9376 or 
Mark Boehmer at 985-1645.

 8-Ball Tournaments
by Mary Eller

There will be an 8 Ball tournament every Thursday 
morning at 9:00 in the Pool Room at Read Hall.  Everybody 
is welcome!  Straight 8 Ball rules will be followed.  Come 
and support the Pool Hall or we may lose the space!  Any 
questions, call Larry Eller at 406-468-2420.

 Shufϐleboard
by Bruce Van Vleet

We had a Swap Meet at Farnsworth Hall parking lot on 
November 22, 2014.

It was very successful. We made over $500.  We will be 
having another Swap Meet on March 28, 2015. I would 
like to thank our volunteers that worked at the swap meet: 
the Dreamland Villa C.C Posse, Ralph Shirey, Bea and Red    
Westall, Hap Howard. Larry  Kline. Chuck Bliss. Barb Van 
Vleet and all of the people that worked at the refreshment stand.

The attendance at shuffl eboard has been a little sparse, but 
we hope the that the attendance will improve after the holidays.  
We need players.  So come and play with us on Mondays, 
Wednesdays, and Fridays at 9:30 AM.  Thank  you.

Federal and All States 
Year Round Service

Resident of Dreamland Villa

“I CAN HELP YOU”

Tax Preparation
and 

Extensions

Larry R. Scheider, CFP.EA
269 N. 55th Place
Mesa, AZ 85205

480-235-3236

Seem like time fl ies.  Five weeks of bowling and it seems 
like we just got started. The “Who Cares” (Sammy Leeper, 
Bob Conger, Paul Rife, Vonita Hinton) are in fi rst with 27 
points and tied for second are the “Chargers” (Lois Rookey, 
Del Weisser,  Richard Dickey, Erin Gilbert) and “Hit n 
Miss” (Carolyn Taylor, Joeann Moniz,  Jack Cregar, Robert 
Grande) with 26 points.  In fourth again another tie is the 
“The Rat Pack” (Ila Wandtke, Arlen Roder, Norm and Sue 
Barney) and “Millies Kegglers” (Jerry Sarver, Bea Westall, 
Julie Hyink, Richard Lower) with 23 points .

We are bowling at the AMF Bowling Lane at Southern and 
Gilbert.  We need substitutes  and a couple of regulars so if 
anyone reading this is interested, please call Jan listed below.  
Let me say also that this group of bowlers are a happy group 
and they love to bowl, laugh, encourage each other and just 
plain have fun.  I won’t say we don’t  get upset with ourselves 
when we bowl badly, but we are all pretty normal.  We know 
next week will turn us around.  

The following are some of the  scores and splits.  Some 
splits that were picked up:

Asher,Ida 5-6, 1-2-8-6-10;  Bob Conger 3-10, 5-6-10, 4-5-
7, 6-10; Robert Grande 3-10x; Andrea Hill 5-7;  Bev Molitor 
4-5;  Paul Rife 6-10; Morrow, Carolyn 5-6; Goodwin, Tim 
2-4-10; Vonita Hinton 4-10; Hyink, Julie 3-7-10;  Pole, 
Reg 4-5-7;  Roder, Arlan 6-7; Roslan, Dorothy 2-7; Joeann 
Moniz 5-7; Carol Morrow 4-6-7;  Roy Pitts 3-10; Senke, 

Dave 5-10; Sanders, Jim 3-9-10; Bea Westall 5-7; Wandtke, 
Ila 4-5;Walsh, Colin 5-10, 4-7-10  Betty Rodocker 6-10, 
3-10; , Carolyn Taylor 5-7;

Below are some of the scores for the fi rst fi ve weeks.  
Arnold, Richard 192, 197, 549, 182,533, 182, 188, 518;  

Black, Andy 220, 214, 594, 204, 203, 223, 547;  Clark, Mike 
180, 512, 191; Cole, Harry  199, 512, 195, 512, 504; 
Conger, Bob 180,521;;  Cregar, Jack 191, 207, 572 510, 
183, 187, 519; Damert, Chuck 1180, 502; Dickey, Richard 
189x; Duncan, Steve 188, 522; Goodwin, Tim 209, 187, 503, 
179, 217, 566; Grande, Robert 182, 182, 513; Herreman, 
Wayne 181, 501; Hinton, Vonita 180, 505;  Jenkins, Dan 
236, 190, 214, 640, 187, 522, 182, 503, 204, 226, 192, 622;  
Kloeckner, Chuck 189, 205, 551,  182, 195, 542, 199, 195, 
530, 195, 530;  Leeper, Sammy 184, 192; Lower, Richard 
193, 508, 189, 207, 546;; Marzullo, Karen 181; Marzullo, 
Pat  212, 202, 181, 525, 191, 206, 537, 181; Morrow, Bob 
194, 516, 193, 535, 181, 180, 199, 548; Morrow, Carolyn 
190; McLlan, Tina 190;Perrin, Trill 5-10;   Pitts, Roy 207, 
531; Poynter, Russ 190, 199, 212, 573;  Rife, Paul 184, 542, 
201, 533, 184; Roder, Arlen 185; Sanders, Jim 195; Sarver, 
Jerry 180, 530, 505; Rodocker, Betty 202, 517, 225, 560;  
Taylor, Bev 184; Walsh, Colin 212, 186, 204, 602, 192, 216, 
231, 639, 183, 204, 559; Wandtke, Ila 181; Zabel, Ray 188, 
528, 186, 181 .

If you need more information, call Jan 480-396-4136.
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Clubs

© 2014 HearUSA, All Rights Reserved. www.hearusa.com

• 100% Satisfaction Guarantee
• 99% Customer Satisfaction Rating
• Over 27 Years in Business
• Friendly Local Service by 
   Licensed Professionals

Experience the Highest Quality 
in Hearing Care:

Call today for your FREE Hearing Screening!

Reconnect with 
your loved ones.

 •
 A

 L
I F

E T I M E  O F  B E T T E R  H E A R I N
G

!  •  F
IR

S
T

 C
L

A
S S  C A R E  • W O R L D  C L A S S  T

E C
H

N
O

L
O

G
Y

1246 S. Greenfield Rd.
Suite 104, Mesa

Call: 480.245.6622

New 
Location
in Mesa!

Sarah Lippmann, LHAS

Quilting Club
by Becky Lamson    

Book Club
by Mary Lindgren

 Carving Club News
by Dave Ester        

Ceramic Chaos
by Teena Baker

HAPPY NEW YEAR to all.  Here's hoping you have 
a wonderful and safe New Year.  There will be a lot of new 
changes and a lot of new faces.  The houses in Dreamland 
Villa are selling and new faces are showing up for many of our 
activities.  Ceramic Chaos has seen several new faces. A big 
welcome to all of you.

Our Christmas party went over with a blast. We went to Pier 
de Orleans in Mesa.  There were twenty two in attendance 
counting spouses.  Everyone had a wonderful time and the food 
was excellent.

I would like to take the time to thank all of our great people 
who prepared baked goodies for us to take to Sunshine Acres 
as well as those who went with us to take a guided tour of their 
property.  If you have never been there, you are missing out on 
a blessing.  

If you like working with paints and glazes on ceramic or clay, 
Ceramic Chaos is the place for you.  If you have never worked 
with any of the ceramic arts and would like to try your hand at it, 

come join us and we will be more than willing to work with you. 
The people in Ceramic Chaos are friendly, easy-going and very 
helpful.  We always have the coffee pot on and goodies to snack 
on. We have just restocked our shelves with new greenware that 
you may like to do.  If you have the desire to try something 
“NEW” ask one of the monitors or teachers.  We would love the 
chance to teach you a new project.

Let’s not forget the Phoenix Ceramic show which will be a 
new venue on a new date.

January 16-17 Friday-Saturday
8066 N 49th Ave 
Glendale, AZ 85302
There will be competitions.  Finished pieces must be turned 

in to the shop no later then noon January 14th.  They will be 
taken to Glendale on Thursday January 15th and picked up on 
Saturday afternoon January 17th.  Last year we came back with 
quite a few ribbons, so let’s do the same this year.

The fi rst or second week in February Mary Anne Glauner will 

be teaching a class decorating tiles engraved to look like mosaic 
and we have frames to fi t the fi nished tiles.  A sample of the 
design is on display in the ceramic room.  For more information 
please stop by Room 7 which is the Ceramic room.  There will 
be a sign-up sheet available.

All right ,my friends, here comes the ANNUAL beg!!  It’s 
BOWL time again.  We did well last year by painting and 
donating 209 bowls to the “Bowls for the Hungry” drive here 
in Mesa.  So I guess you can say that I’m being pushy and 
asking for people to please come in and help us paint bowls. 
Ceramic Chaos goal for this year is to paint and donate 200 
bowls. I know that’s a scary number, but I have faith that our 
good friends will come across and help us make this goal.  We 
have 5 to 6 different styles of bowls so each can be decorated 
differently.  Of course we provide the glaze and brushes in the 
shop for you to use.  So please come by the Ceramic room and 
help us out.  Doing these bowls is a yearly project that we have 
been doing for the past 10+ years. 

 Texas Hold ‘Em
by Mary Eller

Christmas carvings were lots of fun. Tree 
ornament Santa Clauses, angels, snowmen 
and stars topped the list. More in depth 
carvings included manger scenes in relief, to 
scale wise men, and caricature Santa Clauses.  

A Valentines day theme is next with all 
variations of hearts, some with arrows. 
A movable heart within a heart,  from one 
piece of wood, is a fun challenge.

If you’re not into using knives and gouges 
to carve, look into machine carving.

Machine carving (Dremel, etc.) is a type 
of carving that uses high speed cutters.

The only drawback to machine carving is the 
dust. A dust collector system is needed to keep 
the air clean.  Check the internet for various 
brands of machine carving tools and dust 
collectors.

Some carvers use machine and hand tools.
Join us on Tuesdays from 1:00 – 3:00 PM. 

We meet across from the Dreamland offi ce. 
We can help you get started if you have never 
carved. If you are an experienced carver come 
and carve with us.  

The photographs are samples of carved 
Christmas ornaments.

We were busy in 
December fi nishing up the 
raw edge Appliqué wall 
quilts.  Our picture shows 
several made by different 
members of the club.  

On December 4th we 
went through our fi nished 
quilts and pillow cases 
and put labels on them and sorted them by 
the organizations  to whom they were being 
donated.  We had 14 quilts and 55 pillow 
cases for Helen’s Hope Chest, 13 quilts for 
the Veterans, and 15 quilts for St Vincent  De 
Paul’s Christmas gifts.  

Our fi rst meeting in January will be on the 
8th.  We will be discussing what we want to 
do in 2015.

At our Jan. 15th meeting we will have 
election of offi cers for 2015.  

We meet every week  on Thursdays from 
1:00 PM to 3:00 PM at Read Hall 

New and prospective members are always 

welcome at our meetings.  
If you desire bring along 
an item for show and tell 
or a proposal for a group 
project. 

If you don’t know much 
about quilting, stop by and 
get to know us.  Someone 
in our group is always 

willing to talk about quilting and to answer 
any question you have about it.

We welcome your unused quilting fabric 
and batting.   We will use it to make charity 
quilts for the Veterans at the VA Hospital or 
foster children via donations to Helen’s Hope 
Chest.  You can contact Becky Lamson at 
(480) 202-7003, and she will arrange a time 
to pick it up or you may drop it off during 
our quilt meetings at Read Hall on Thursday 
afternoons.   

Quilters’ quote of the month: Good friends 
are like quilts. They age with you, yet never 
lose their warmth.

We would like to invite you to come and join 
us for the fun card game of Texas Hold ‘Em.  We 
will be playing on Tuesday evenings at 6:00 in 
the Poker Room at Read Hall.  Men and women 
are both welcome to play.  We have a fun group 
of players, and if you haven’t played before 

someone will help you learn the game.  The cost 
each evening is $10 for tournament play, and 
100% payout to winners.   Free lessons will be 
given on the fi rst Tuesday of each month at 5:30 
PM.   If you have any questions, call Larry Eller 
at 406-468-2420.  Come and check it out!

I am fi nally getting organized and getting 
an article in the Dreamland Citizen.   Sorry 
it’s taken me so long.

The Book Club held its fi rst meeting of the 
season Friday, December 5.  We had a good 
discussion of books members had enjoyed 
over the summer.  Thank you all for sharing.

The decision was made to continue to 
meet, as in the past, on Thursdays with a 

slight change in time.
We are a friendly group who welcome 

anyone interested in good books and fun 
discussions.  Come join us!

Our next meeting will be held Thursday, 
January 8th, 3:00 – 4:30 PM at Anita 
Thompson’s home.

“Books Wash Away  from the Soul the 
Dust of Everyday Life”
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Computer Club
by Kay Hawbaker         

Clubs

Did you receive a new tablet or iPad for Christmas?  
Are you fi nding yourself wishing you knew how to make 
better use of the device?  The computer board is offering 
different mornings for members to come and share what 
they are doing with the “apps” on tablets, smart phones, and 
iPads and iPhones.  In fact, we are thinking 
that perhaps a name change is in order.
  Since  tablets were designed fi rst for 
reading books, the board invited Larry Lee, 
a Reference Librarian from the Mesa Library 
-- Main Branch, to speak at at our December 
General Meeting.  He also reviewed what 
new programs that are available. The have a 
3D printer which can be used after a training 
session.  For Genealogist, they have available 
a free in-house access to Ancestry.  He went 
over how to check out e-books that are available and he 
covered a couple of sites that could be use online. Zinio is a 
source for downloading magazines which once downloaded 
never expire and never have to be returned. Freegal is the site 
for free downloads of music and videos

At the December General Meeting President David DeFord 
has introduced the concept of the Photography Club joining 
the Computer Club. But he also said that the Photography 

Club would want to continue to have a show in conjunction 
with the Pancake Breakfast in one of the spring months. Any 
member wishing to frame and hang pictures at the show 
would bare the cost of the show.  But it was also stated that it 
would be a  digital photography classes or special group not 

a separate club.
Also at the December General Meeting, 

Joe Hoover and Deanna Gottschling 
were elected to the Board as the three 
year terms of Thelma Emmons and 
Kay Hawbaker have expired. Although, 
Kay Hawbaker has agreed to be acting 
secretary and reporter for the club. This 
is a non-voting appointment by President 
DeFord.  

John Ahrens,  Janet Harbaugh and new 
member, Megan Tackett attended the AZACC fall meeting 
and learned of the 2014 Computer Technology Conference 
to be held February 19, 20, and the 21;  which will again 
be at the Arizona Golf Resort on Power and Broadway.   
Conference Costs: $99 if you register and pay by January 
28, 2015; $89 if you bring up to two friends who have not 
attended the conference in the past and you register and pay 
by January 28, 2015. The cost is also $89 for each friend, and 

they must also register by January 28, 2015.  Please contact 
John Ahrens if you wish to be registered at this reduced 
rates. The conference cost is $125 if you register and pay 
after January 28, 2015. If you only wish to attend one day, 
it is $50 for  the one day at the conference. You may attend 
on Thursday, Friday, or Saturday. Registration details can be 
found at http://comptechconf.com/. There is also a schedule 
of speakers and presentation topics.

For those who are not members of the computer club, 
we feel you will not fi nd a more reasonable place to come 
and learn.  Our dues per year are $15 for one person and 
$20 for two people in the same household. You must be a 
member of Dreamland Villa Community Club.  There are 
several members who monitor the open labs and are willing 
to help with any issue. Occasionally the board arranges for a 
special session where members are asked to share payment 
for professionals to come in to do a workshop.

If you enjoy eating at the Golden Corral, come on January 
15 at around ten thirty and ask to sit with the Computer Club 
people.  There is room for many to attend and we invite any 
Dreamland Villa person to come and eat with us.  Our time 
is so enjoyable that we fi nd ourselves spending almost two 
hours of lively conversation,  eating their delicious food,  and 
then having some desserts and perhaps a cup of coffee.

 Singles Club
by Lois DeLong

 Lapidary News
by Pat Clark

1. Arrange for your mail and regular deliveries to 
be stopped or forwarded. Do this at least ten days 
before the effective date.

2. Notify your telephone, Internet service provider or 
satellite TV provider to put your service on hold.

3. Notify any newspapers when you will stop delivery 
and when to resume.

4. If you live in an area with an HOA, notify them of 
your departure date and when you’ll be back.

5. See if there are any local vacation watch programs 
offered by either your HOA, your local community 
or your local police department.

6. Arrange for storage of valuables that you won’t 
be taking with you. For instance, store jewelry or 
important documents in a safe deposit box.

7. Coordinate emptying of refrigerator with trash and 
recycling pickup. Start eating up the leftovers and 
cleaning out the refrigerator.

8. Speaking of trash, start trimming trees and bushes 
in the yard so you can have that trash picked up 
before you leave.

9. Remove any standing water ( pools, buckets, bird 
baths, etc.) from the yard. If you have a fountain, 
either empty it and turn it off or leave the water 
circulating to avoid mosquito problems.

Our team of experienced, professional agents at 
FARNSWORTH-RICKS MANAGEMENT AND REALTY 
are here for ALL your real estate needs, give us a call today!

Recent Sales in Dreamland Villa:

Information deemed accurate at the time of printing, but not guaranteed. Office: (480) 641-1117

Pending Sales in Dreamland Villa:

Do you plan on leaving for a few weeks or even the whole summer? Here are some tips for preparing 
your home for your absence. Some items on your checklist take a bit longer than others. A week or two weeks before 

your departure date you should consider any of these items that need your attention.

We 
NEED 

Listings!

New Listings in Dreamland Villa:

Food Bank Fund Raiser Deemed 
Successful

 by Ralph Shirey
A couple of months ago we met with 

Board Vice President and Chairperson 
of the Farnsworth Hall Management and 
Operations Committee Harry Cole and his 
assistant and Club Administrative Services 
Manager Jackie Young and the folks from 
AZ Music Project regarding booking the 
Hall for a Food Bank fund raiser.  The 
details were worked out, a date selected, 
and contract fi lled out.  

The months have passed and December 
6 the Christmas Celebration Concert was 
performed.  During the concert the question 
came up, what is AZ Music Project?  It 
hadn’t been promoted or explained. The 
reason being the show was about the fund 
raiser not the AZ Music Project.  AZ Music 
Project is a private studio for music, voice, 
and singing education offering instruction 
through lessons.  Patrick Cunningham a 
retired Mesa school teacher with a passion 
for music and teaching, and his wife Bonnie 
operate the studio.

Now back to the concert, the studio 
used their sound equipment, the students 
donated their time and talents, DVCC 

volunteers donated their time to make the 
Hall a comfortable venue for the show. The 
concert was stupendous, the performers 
were amazing and the song selection was 
appropriate for the season.

Refreshments were donated and sold with 
the proceeds going to the Food Bank.  The 
50/50 drawing was a success and the person 
winning the 50% donated it to the food 
bank. The latest estimate of revenue raised 
by the event was enough cash and food to 
feed over fi ve thousand meals.  Thanks to 
all of the families, friends of the students 
and the Dreamland residents that supported 
the program.

A special thank you to DVCC volunteers, 
Harry, Jackie, my wife Pat, Katie and David, 
Aggie and Rich, Harry and Bobbi, Lucille, 
Jayne, Lew and Linda and last but not least 
our volunteer provider Donna.

We can’t forget to thank the maintenance 
crew that cleared the 50-60 tables from the 
fl oor from the Arts and Crafts show and set 
up for church, which is the setup we used 
for the concert.

Thousands will be eating because of all of 
your time and efforts.

 Minutes not approved by the Membership ***Draft Only

Dreamland Villa Community Club
General Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, November 18th 
2014

Pledge of Allegiance
President Patty Thorpe 

called the meeting to order 
at 2:22 PM.  We had a 
quorum.

Ms. Thorpe made the 
following announcement:  
“Let me remind you that 
the sole purpose of this 
special meeting of the 
General Membership 

is to review the Club’s 
fi nancial situation and to 
vote on an increase in the 
2015 membership dues.  
No other business may be 
brought up at this meeting 
but, rather, will have to 
be deferred to a future 
meeting of the General 
Membership.”

Lane Allen, Treasurer, 
did a budget review 
regarding the Club’s 

fi nancial situation.
Jackie Young made 

a motion that the 2015 
dues to be $175.00 per 
person.  Barbara Miller 
2nd.  Discussion.  Vote was: 
425 Yes; 48 No.  Motion 
passed.

Meeting adjourned at 
2:53 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Carol Cooper, Secretary

The new offi cers of the Singles Club for 
the coming year are Lynda Forness, President, 
John Acosta, Vice President, Nancy Messner, 
Secretary, and Jan Milner, Treasurer.  
Congratulations and thanks to the new 
regime.

We will have our potluck on 
January 6, at Read Hall at 6:00 
PM.   The meetings are scheduled for 
January 14 and 28 at Read Hall at 9:30 
AM. In January we’ll be going to Crackers for 
breakfast, Olive Garden for lunch, and Nando’s 
Mexican Café for dinner.   

We celebrated the Christmas season with trips 

to see the awe inspiring Mormon Temple lights 
and the Phoenix Zoo lights, and we attended “A 
Celebration of Carols,” a benefi t concert by The 

Red Note Foundation Orchestra and Choir to 
raise funds for a music academy for inner 
city children.  Our Christmas party was 
a highlight of the month, with good food 
and good company and we were pleased 

to collect an array of stuffed animals and 
toys for children in need.  Thanks to Jan 

Milner and Lynda Forness for making this party 
a success.     

Come join us if you’re interested.  We 
welcome new members. 

Greetings from the Lapidary Shop!  We 
have more of our winter residents back now 
and are getting very crowded.  We are open 
Monday – Friday, 8:00 AM -12:00 PM.  We 
are open some afternoons from 1:00-3:30 PM 
as well. The afternoon schedule is not set in 
concrete, so you will have to drop by to see if 
we are open, but it is a few afternoons at least.

There has been some interest in evening 
hours for those who are still working during 
the day.  So, for the month of January, we are 
going to be open on Wednesday nights from 
6:30-9:00 PM. The night will be for newbies 
to lapidary, and some classes will be available 
at no charge.  All you need is to enjoy lapidary 

and your Dreamland Villa Community Club 
card and a desire to learn a new hobby.  The 
only costs involved are for the items you 
make.  We start everyone off making clocks, 
and those cost $15 for materials.

I would also like to thank everyone who 
donates their aluminum cans to the white 
dumpster in the north parking lot at Read 
Hall.  You help to keep the Lapidary Shop 
running.  I do ask, however, that you please 
not put anything but beer, soda, and other 
aluminum drink cans in the dumpster.  We 
cannot recycle pet food cans, tuna cans, 
vegetable and soup cans, or aluminum foil.

Seasons Greetings to all!
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DREAMLAND VILLA COMMUNITY CLUB
Annual Corporate Meeting of the General Membership Agenda

Tuesday, January 13, 2015
2:00 P.M
PLEASE TURN OFF ALL CELL PHONES WHILE 

ATTENDING THIS MEETING
Your Membership Card will be required to attend this 

meeting.
THE BY-LAWS STATES THAT WE MUST HAVE AN 

ANNUAL MEETING AT 2:00 P.M. ON THE SECOND 
TUESDAY OF JANUARY.  THEREFORE WE ARE 
UNABLE TO HAVE AN EVENNG MEETING AT THIS 
TIME TO ACCOMMODATE MEMBERS THAT CANNOT 
COME TO THE AFTERNOON MEETING.  WE ARE 
LOOKING INTO WAYS TO CHANGE THIS IN THE 
FUTURE.

Welcome – Patty Thorpe
Pledge of Allegiance
Meeting Called to Order – Patty Thorpe
Approval of the Minutes taken at the Meeting on 

November 18, 2014
New Candidates:  David Senke
Introduction of the Candidates & Question/Answer for the 

Candidates – David Senke

Questions for the Candidates - Membership
Treasurer Report:  Lane Allen
2014 Year End Financial Report & 2015 Budget & 

Membership Update 
Committee Reports
Maintenance, Pool Report & Complaints – Earl Munday
Entertainment – Harry Cole
Library – Julie Hyink
Sheriff’s Posse – Captain John Pawloski
Kitchen Manager – Ken Hyink
Kitchen Activities – Bea Westall
Hobbies, Crafts & Indoor Activities – Red Westall
Outdoor Recreation Activities, Nature Walk & Nominating 

Committee- David Senke
Welcoming & Website Committees & Memory Brick 

Committee – Cyn Munday
Block Watch – Barbara Miller
Volunteer Report –Donna Zurbay
Membership Committee – Karen Peterson
Fund Raising Committee – Carol Cooper
Strategic Planning Committee – Sara D’Spain

Questions and Answer 
Open Forum  - Membership
Adjournment
Members desiring to speak during the Open Forum session 

conducted by the Dreamland Villa Community Club are 
limited to no more than the number of minutes established by 
the chairperson of the meeting, regardless of the number of 
issues or topics any given Member desires to address.  With 
respect to the time limit, no Member will be permitted to use 
another Member’s time allotment and no Member will be 
recognized or permitted to speak a second of additional times 
during the Open Forum session.  The number of Members who 
may speak takes formal action on an item under discussion 
may be limited so long as a reasonable number of Members 
are permitted to speak on each side of an issue.  Members 
permitted to speak on an item under discussion shall likewise 
be subject to the preceding limitations established for Study 
Sessions, but such Members will not be permitted to speak 
beyond the item under discussion and any attempt to speak 
beyond the item under discussion will result in a forfeiture of 
such Member’s remaining 

 Dreamland Villa Community Club
Study Session Minutes

December 2, 2014
Meeting called to order at 9:00 AM. – Patty 

Thorpe
Roll Call of Directors:
Present:  Lane Allen, Harry Cole, Carol 

Cooper, Sara D’Spain, Cyn Munday, Earl 
Munday, John Pawloski Sr.,  John Sabbagh, 
Patricia Thorpe, Lyle Wood, Pat Clark and 
Parliamentarian Jim Cook.

Old Business:
  Place Hot Tub Covers on hold.  Lane Allen 

expressed how he would like to take the hot tub 
covers off of the expense list.  The purchase 
of hot tub covers was approved by the Board 
April 2014.  It was explained to the Board 
that an anonymous donor would give DVCC 
$10,000 to buy a pool cover for Farnsworth 
Hall if DVCC would keep the pool open 
year round.  Mr. Allen would like the monies 
approved going to the hot tub covers and use 
it towards any extra money needed for a pool 
cover at Farnsworth Hall.  Mr. Allen believes 
covering the pool instead of the hot tubs would 
be more cost effective.  Discussion followed.  
An ad hoc Committee was formed with Red 
Westall as Chairperson.   It was decided that 
Red Westall would check with a company 
to give a presentation to the Board on Pool 
Covers at the next Board Meeting.

  Memory Bricks update.  Cyn Munday 
reported that the committee is looking into 
installing a solar light in the middle of the 
Memory Brick project as the lighting in that 
area is poor.  This would not be a cost to 
DVCC if a solar light is purchased.  The funds 

being received for the project will be used to 
buy the light.

  Suggestion Update by Earl Munday.  Mr. 
Munday explained that he received several 
suggestions that were written and submitted in 
April.  He reviewed these suggestions with the 
Board.  Mr. Munday explained that if there is 
contact information on the Suggestion form he 
responds to all of them.  The suggestions with 
no contact information he responds through the 
Dreamland Villa web site.  Suggestion report is 
attached hereto and made part of these minutes.  
(Attachment 0)

  Enforcement of Kee Cards.  Reviewed the 
By-law regarding membership and households 
and that every person in a household must buy 
a membership card.  Discussion followed.

New Business
Windows for Read Hall.  Red Westall 

presented a report on earnings of the Duncan 
Street Rummage Sale Project.  After collecting 
$1,048.00 and DVCC contribution of $812,19, 
the Club was able to replace the following 
windows: 4 at the restrooms at Farnsworth pool 
and windows on order are 3 for Read Hall; 1 
for restaurant (John’s Villa) and 1 for the green 
room next to Read Hall as these windows get 
the most sun from the south,  for a total cost 
of $1860.19.  Report is attached hereto and 
made part of these minutes (Attachment 1)  No 
charge to club for installation – all work to be 
done by volunteers.

Review of comments and suggestions from 
the Residential meeting held last month by 
Lyle Wood.  He suggested that when the new 

Strategic Planning Committee is in place that 
they use this report as items to get started.  
Report is attached hereto and made part of 
these minutes (Attachment 2)

Cling-on Static Member stickers.  Harry 
Cole suggested giving yearly stickers to 
members so they can post them on their 
resident windows.

Add Fund Raising as a Standing Committee.  
Carol Cooper will Chair this Committee.

Appoint person to be responsible for 
reporting information and pictures to the 
Web-site and Citizen.  Discussion followed.  
It was decided that this could be part of the 
Fund Raising Committee.

  Not Tax Deductible.  Jim Cook reminded 
the Board that all monies donated to DVCC is 
not Tax Deductible; and that the Board needs to 
be sure to include that information to all those 
who donate monies toward DVCC.  A sign 
will be placed, when collecting membership 
dues with the following: “Any money donated 
to DVCC is not Tax Deductible.”

  Discussion on space issues.  Pat Clark 
suggested that an ad hoc Committee be defi ned 
and they assess the use of space at Read Hall.  
Red Westall will Chair the Committee.  The 
fi rst step is to get all head monitors of each 
activity to attend a luncheon and get their input.  
The second step is to get non-bias members to 
join the committee and review needs and costs 
to report to the Board.

Strategic Planning Committee.  Patty 
Thorpe assigned Sara D’Spain as Chairperson 
of this Committee. Sara graciously accepted 

the assignment.
Credit Card pay.  Lane Allen reported on 

what it would cost DVCC if they went with 
Card Readers.  Discussion.  It was decided 
to research ‘The Square’ before making 
a decision.  Report is attached hereto and 
made part of these minutes (Attachment 3)

2015 Budget by Lane Allen.  Will ask that 
the Budget be approved at the next Board 
meeting.  Report is attached hereto and made 
part of these minutes (Attachment 4)  

Elder Care Liaison Services by Sara 
D’Spain.  After discussion was held, it was 
decided to pass this to the Strategic Planning 
Committee for further investigation.

John Sabbagh had questions regarding 
Pools and how many members used the 
pools.  Without proper information at hand it 
was guesstimated that it cost about $2,000 per 
pool, per month.  Those using the pools were 
approximately 1,000 persons per month.  No 
record per member has been done.

Patty Thorpe stated she will request 
a committee to assist in creating an 
agenda for the meeting on January 13, 
2015.  Patty suggests the agenda include, 
meeting the candidates, budget updates, 
committee reports, question and answer 
period and, a limited time frame for an 
open forum.

Adjourn Meeting at 10:48 AM.
Minutes prepared by Carol Cooper, 

Secretary
Please note that minutes and attachments 

can be viewed at the DVCC offi ce.
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SPECIALIZING IN:
color, cuts, perms, sets & waxing

DISCOUNTS FOR NEW CLIENTS

X

Jon Holter, CPA, CGMA 
AZ Accounting & Business Services, LLC 

 
COMPREHENSIVE PLANNING – PREPARATION 

 
*TAX & INFORMATION RETURNS 

*FINANCIAL STATEMENTS & ACCOUNTING 
*FINANCIAL & RETIREMENT PLANNING 

INDIVIDUAL(S) PASS-THRU ENTITIES 
PARTNERSHIPS LLC’S, LLP’s 
CORPORATIONS GIFT & ESTATE 

 Serving the East Valley from our office 
near Higley Rd & Southern Ave; 

or we can come to you!  
701-739-0811 or 480-832-0043 

Email jonholter@gmail.com 

Appliance Repair

Semi-Retired Appliance 
Repairman. Over 35 years 
experience. Repairs on all 

brands. Call 480-982-6394. 
Ask for Walt.

Cleaning Services

CARPET CLEANING 
Fast Drying and Residue 

Free! Much Better Than Steam!
Vac, pre-treat, scrub, 

thoroughly clean, rinse and 
vac. Open areas Only $20 
to $25 per room!  Owner/
operator 30+ yrs. Dennis 
Coats 480-354-0866.

Windows Squeegee Clean: 
No puddles-no mess-24 
hr service. You will be 

delighted-guaranteed. We 
clean sun screens, rain 

gutters, ceiling fans, light 
fi xtures & more. We repair/
replace sun screens and do 
power washing. Call Rich 

480-205-2082.

Carpet & Tile Cleaning 
$29.99 per room carpet/3 

Room minimum or $89.97. We 
use soft water for no mineral 

deposits. A+ rating on Angie’s 
List & Super Service Award 

Winner. www.NoahsCarpetand 
TileCleaning.com 

480-671-6624.

House Cleaning & 
Windows Honest, 

dependable and reasonable. 
10+ years experience. Ref. 

Roxie 964-0922.

House Cleaning
AZ Winter Nest, LLC

Personal cleaning service 
with outstanding results. 

Locally owned and operated. 
Insured. Local references 
available. Short notice ok. 

No contracts. Yes we change 
sheets and do laundry! Call 

now for a free estimate. 
www.AZWINTERNEST.

com 480-208-5139.

Home Services

B&B Maintenance Repair 
More than just a Handyman! 
Residential & Commercial. 

Electrical, Plumbing, 
General Maintenance, 

Interior Painting, Ceiling 
Fans, Security Lighting & 

Doors, Carpentry, Hot Water 
Tanks, Drip and Sprinkler 
Systems and Evaporative 

Coolers. Affordable, License 
ROC #198734 and Insured. 

Mesa resident over 30 
years experience. Work 

guaranteed, friendly, clean 
and professional Call Buddy 
at 480-352-9677. Small Jobs 
Welcome. Call with questions 

about your type of small 
repairs that you’re not sure of. 

Andy’s Handyman Service
Fast, Friendly, Dependable, 

No Job Too Small. Plumbing, 
electrical, interior painting, 

doors, locks, fi xtures, 
drywall, stucco, masonry, 
concrete, fencing. For free 

estimate call 602-828-0245. 
Bonded and Insured.

Keith’s Home Maintenance
No job too big. Interior & 

exterior painting. Plumbing, 
electrical, locks, drywall 
repair, fi xtures, fl ooring, 

carpentry and more. Call for 
free estimate. 480-225-9187.

Home Remodeling and 
Rain Gutter Specialist
AZ Rooms, Dual Pane, 
Replacement Windows,

Aluminum & Vinyl 
Siding & Trim, Seamless 

Raingutters-30colors. 
Very Reliable-Licensed 

& Bonded. LIC #114475 
George – 480-820-8711 

We love small jobs.

Ludwig the Handyman 
Licensed, Bonded, German 

craftsmanship, over 25 
years; rebuild, remodel, 

roofi ng, carpentry, concrete, 
plumbing, painting, tile 

work.  480-288-1685 or cell 
480-225-8793. 

Jay W. Birt Handyman 
Service Ret. Gen. Contractor. 

Master craftsman, 40 yrs. 
Kitchen & bath remodeling. 

Carpentry, electric, plumbing, 
door installation and repair. 
Appliance-installation. Free 

estimates. HM: 480-373-0125 
CELL: 623-256-0002.

No Worries! We are 
Dreamland residents here 
to help you! Top quality 
construction, remodel & 

decorative concrete coatings. 
No job too small. Free 

estimates. Carl & Kathy Miller. 
Bonded & Insured. 

480-832-3211 or 970-481-6365.

Mazon’s Air Conditioning 
& Heating Service Only 

$18.95 for a complete 
heating system check-up. 

Includes 20 point check plus 
service complete unit. Expert 

service and repairs or unit 
replacement. Licensed & 
Bonded. 480-966-7794 or 

602-579-1012.

Mazon’s Plumbing Expert 
service and repairs. Free 
water heater inspections. 

All plumbing repairs. Sewer 
and drains unclogged. Water 

heaters, faucets, garbage 
disposals, toilets, water 

leaks. Licensed & Bonded. 
480-966-7794 or 
602-579-1012.

Heaven Bound Plumbing
Expert plumbing repairs 

and installs, drains. 30 years 
experience, lifetime warranty 

on labor. Owner operated, 
saves you $. 16 years in Mesa. 
Honest and reliable with fair 
prices. Senior Discount. Call 

Michael 480-325-5847.

RWB Plumbing, Inc.
Plumber. Licensed, Bonded, 

Insured. ROC#178767. 
Check out our website for 
money saving coupons. 

rwbplumbinginc.com Call 
480-332-1457.

West Enterprises, LLC
480-255-7325 Plumbing

Services. Solar, hot water, 
slab leak specialists, sewer 
& drain services, tankless 
water heaters, remodeling, 

water conditioners, 
trenchless excavation, 
gas piping. Licensed & 
Insured. ROC#267828. 

Senior Discounts.

Landscaping

Urgent Affordable Tree 
and Total Clean-up 

Service: We do all trees, 
trim, removal, prune, top, 
shape, haul away, clean-
up, weeds, anything. You 

name it! Do it today! Vuna 
480-600-7357.

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing in 
complete desert landscape 

and sprinkler install/
repair, trimming, blowing, 

removal, rock, lighting. 
Low Prices for Seniors. 
Accredited member of 
The Better Business 

Bureau. Perfect record 
with the Arizona Registrar 

of Contractors. Arizona 
License #243110. Bonded 

& Insured.
Free estimates: 480-380-9966. 

Sprinkler Repair 

Full Service Irrigation 
Repair and Installation 
Drip system specialists, 

valves, timers, leaks, 
seasonal system checks, 

2 year warranty, free 
estimates. ROC#243662. 

Licensed-Bonded-Insured. 
www.ifi xsprinklers.com 

Mike 480-233-1009.

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing 
in all phases of Sprinkler 

Repair, PVC, Drip Systems, 
Trouble Shooting. Low 

prices for Seniors. Accredited 
member of The Better 

Business Bureau.  Perfect 
record with the Arizona 
Registrar of Contractors. 

Arizona License #243110. 
Bonded & Insured. Free 

Estimates: 480-380-9966.  

Pain  ng

MCCARTY PAINTING 
SERVICES. Professional 

quality work with outstanding 
customer satisfaction since 
1984. Trust your interior 
or exterior painting needs 

to someone who cares. 
Free Estimates and Color 
Consultation. Call Loren, 
owner at 480-985-2754 or 
602-397-0158. Licensed-
Bonded-Insured. Your 

satisfaction begins with our 
integrity.

Robak Painting LLC Paint 
exterior, interior. Small jobs 
welcomed. Paint popcorn 
ceilings, block walls and 

wallpaper removal. Senior 
discount. Never one complaint 

fi led against my Lic. in 20 
years. Call Frank 480-981-6868 

or 480-586-1090. Lic #ROC 
104337 Bonded & Insured. Visa 
accepted. Farnsworth resident.

Mel Thompson Painting
We do it All! 

Exterior, interior painting, 
wallpaper removal, drywall 

repair, popcorn ceiling 
removal and more. Over 40 
years experience. Call for a 
free bid. Mel 480-983-0585. 
Licensed, Bonded, Insured.
Computer Services

A+ Computer Services. PC/
Wireless Network Setup, 
Troubleshooting/Fix, PC 
Optimization/Clean-up, 

Virus and Spyware Removal, 
Tutoring-Windows, iPad, 

iPhone, etc. Very Reasonable 
Rates. A+ Certifi ed PC 
Technician. Call Marc 

480-277-1313.

Now offering remote 
support and repair. Serving 
Online Senior Computer 
Repair. Serving seniors 
since 2000. Over 8,000 
happy customers. New 
computer/printer setup 
& repair. Virus/spyware 

removal. 7435 E. Main St. 
480-218-4960. 

Miscellaneous

MARY KAY...The best in 
skin care. Are you looking 
for a dependable, friendly 
consultant that delivers for 
free! Call 480-699-6679, 

e-mail PeneMathisonmk4u@
Mary Kay.com or check out 
my website MaryKay.com/

penemathisonmk4u. “You will 
love the way you look!”  Pene 
Mathison, Independent Beauty 

Consultant.

Let me give you a gift! I must 
give back. Let me save you on 

your bills and I’m not Pinnocio! 
Call 602-303-0260 Residential 

or Business Services.

Want to save money on your 
Television Service? I sell 

DirectTV with free installation 
and free equipment for up to 
4 TV’s. Low cost packages 

available. Call Billy 
480-430-0485.

Diversity Singles Club (age 
60 plus) meets Mondays, 8 
a.m. at the Golden Corral in 
Mesa for breakfast. Weekly 

activities. Newcomers 
welcome!

Transfi gured, Transformed 
by Jesus

Come worship with us. 
Espicopal Church of the 
Transfi guration. 514 S. 
Mountain Rd., Mesa, 

AZ 986-1145  Services 
Sunday 8 and 10 a.m. www.

transfi guration-mesa.org  

Via Church 
Annual Rummage Sale! 

Come browse and fi nd your 
hidden treasures. Past sales had 
furniture, appliances, electrical, 

clothing, knick-knacks, and 
baubles of all kinds. We used 
to be called Red Mountain 

Christian Center; we’re now 
Via Church 740 N. Power Rd., 
Mesa, AZ 85205. Sale starts 
Feb. 6 from 7 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

and Feb. 7 from 7 a.m. to noon.

Want to save money on your 
Television Service? I sell Dish 
Network, with free installation 
and free equipment for up to 
3 TV’s. Low cost packages 

available. Call Billy 
480-430-0485.

Classiϐied
Ads

Cost for a classified ad is 
$15 for 30 words or less.  

Add a box for only $3.
Ads are to be submitted in 

writing via e-mail, fax,
or U.S. mail.

ads@millermediaservices.com
Mail to: PO Box 31533, Mesa, AZ 

85275

Fax: 480-347-9167 or 
Questions call: 

480-361-4431
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DREAMLAND VILLA COMMUNITY CLUB, INC
320 N. 55th Place, Mesa, AZ 85205 • Tel: 480-832-3461 
Fax: 480-832-7585 • Website: www.dreamlandvilla.org

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President Patty Thorpe Lyle Wood John Pawloski

Vice President Harry Cole          Cindy Munday Rev. John Sabbagh

Secretary Carol Cooper Earl Munday

Treasurer Lane Allen 

Assistant Treasurer Sara D’Spain 

Calendar notices or dates are the responsibility of 
the leaders of each group.  Deadline notice is due 

to the office by the 5th of each month.

STAFF
Jackie Young, Administrative Offi ce Manager

Irene Nissen, Receptionist/Secretary

Brian Stanfi ll, Maintenance Foreman

9:00AM  
Art  Registration R-5

9:00AM  
Wisconsin Coffee R

9:00AM  
Study Session R
   
6:00PM  
Singles Potluck R

9:00AM  
Computer Meeting F

9:00AM  
Desert Walkers F
    
12:00PM  
Ladies Golf  Meeting R-8

1:00PM  
Country Western Jam F

7:30AM  
Coffee Social R

7:00PM  
Sing A Long R

6:00PM  
Country Legend Music F
          

9:00AM  
Board Meeting R
   
2:00 PM  
Annual Board Meeting F
   
7:00PM  
Annual Board Meeting  F

NO LINE DANCE LESSONS

9:30AM  
Singles Meeting R
    

6:00PM  
Potluck F

1:00PM  
Jam Session F

7:30AM  
Pancake Breakfast F
    
8:00AM  
Super Car Show
    
1:00PM  
Sunshine Acres Benefi t F

7:00PM           
Sing A Long F

FARNSWORTH   POOL  
CLOSED

NO LINE DANCE LESSONS

7:00PM  
New Resident Orientation  R

9:00AM  
Arts & Craft Meeting R

9:00AM  
Desert Walkers F
   
1:00PM  
Country Western Jam F

7:30AM  
Coffee Social R

9:00AM  
Arts & Craft Show F
  

7:00PM  
Sing A Long R

6:00PM  
Country Legend Music F
   

READ  POOL  CLOSED

5:30PM  
Minnesota  Club R

9:00AM  
Falling Prevention  Seminar F

9:30AM  
Singles Meeting R

8:00 Lapidary R-6
8:00 Pickleball R-O
9:00 Wisconsin Coffee R
 1st Mon. of Month
9:00 Help Service HS
9:00 Woodshop R-10
9:00   Photography R-2
 1st @ 3RD Monday
9:30 Shuffl eboard R-O
10:00 Library L

1:00 Card Hand and Foot R
1:00 Portrait Painting R-5   
 Ila Wandke
1:00 Lapidary R-6
1:00 Woodshop R-10
1:30 Aquacize R-O
7:00 Cribbage R

8:00 Lapidary R-6
9:00 Watercolor Painting R-5   
 Bob Brum
9:00 Woodshop R-10
9:00 Ceramics R-7
9:00 Help Services H-S
9:00 Computer Club R-9
9:00 Bocce Ball F-O

1:00 Ceramics R-7
1:00 Lapidary R-6
1:00 Woodshop R-10
1:00 Wood Carving R-3
1:30    Aquacize R-O
5:30    Minnesota Club R    
 4th Tues. of month
6:00    Singles Potluck   R 
 1st Tues of Month

8:00 Lapidary R-6
8:00 Pickleball R-O
9:30 Shuffl eboard R-O
9:00 Pastels & Watercolor R-5    
 Alicia Short
9:00 Computer Club R-9
9:00 Ceramics R-7
9:00 Help Services H-S
9:00 Woodshop R-10
9:30 Singles Meet R
 2nd & 4th Wednesday
10:00 Library L

1:00  Whist & Euchre          R
1:00 Lapidary R-6
1:00 Ceramics R-7
1:00 Library                        LR
1:00 Woodshop R-10
1:30 Aquacize R-O
7:00 Bridge R

8:00 Lapidary R-6
9:00 Oil & Acrylic Art R-5   
 Alicia Short
9:00 Woodshop R-10
9:00 Help Services HS
9:00 Computer Club R-9
9:00 DreamSteppers R-8
9:00 Bocce Ball F-O
10:00 Card Bingo  R

1:00 Lapidary R-6
1:00 Quilters R  
1:00 Woodshop R-10
2:30 Pool Volleyball R-O
  

8:00  Pickleball R-O
8:00 Lapidary R-6
9:00 Computer Club R-9
9:00 Woodshop R-10
9:00 Help Services H-S
9:30 Shuffl eboard R-O
10:00 Library L
11:00 Poker R-8
 

1:00 Lapidary R-6
1:00 Canasta & Bridge R
1:00 Woodshop R-10
1:30     Aquacise R-O
7:00 “500” R

7:30 Coffee Social  R   
 2nd & 4th Saturday
9:00 Help Services H-S
9:00 Q&A Computer Club R-9
10:00 Library L
 1st & 3rd Saturday
9:00 Bocce Ball F-O

7:00 Pinochle R

9:00 Maranatha Church      F

2:30 Round Dance Lesson R


